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Mayor Tom Patterson called the meeting to order at 6:16 P.M.  Council present:  Tim Conklin, Nancy Melsa, Tom Theis, Dick Olson, Darryl Bradley.  Staff present:  City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; City Engineer Dick Ransom; Assistant City Engineer, Allen Witt; Finance Director Laurie Hebl; Community Development Director Mark Powers.  Guests present:  Don Primus and Bob Rampulla. 
Darryl Bradley moved to approve the agenda, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.

Overlay District Design Guidelines
Mayor Patterson explained the process for consideration of the overlay district design guidelines.  As part of the process the Council, the Plan and Zoning Commission, and developers/owners will have a chance to review the draft and modifications can be considered.  Once a final draft has been prepared, the Mayor would request a joint Council and Plan and Zoning Commission meeting to consider the guidelines for adoption. 

Dave Ciaccio presented the draft design guidelines for an overlay district.  Some of the main points of his discussion included:
· The overlay district includes the right-of-way and adjacent properties along Boyson Road, Tower Terrace Road, future Edgewood Road Extension and Center Point Road/North Center Point Road with the exception of the Town Center area.

· Right of way guidelines focus on trees being planted between the sidewalk and the street at specified intervals and placing utilities underground.

· Site development guidelines focus on screening—especially parking areas visible from the roadway; parking lot designs to include more plantings; maximum building heights being dependent on distance from the right of way; various allowable building materials; and, 4 foot minimum off-sets on building over 100 feet in length.
Mark Powers noted that:  site plan reviews in the overlay district will take additional time; the department has found it difficult to enforce the requirement of developers and/or owners to replace trees that have died and the new guidelines call for additional plantings; and, the overlay district will only affect half of Tower Terrace since the north side is not in Hiawatha city limits.   
After brief discussion on new development having more requirements than existing development and the cost associated with it, Dick Ransom noted that the proposed overlay district requirements are not out of line with what the metro area already requires on all development.
Darryl Bradley stated that the City should hold ourselves to the same standard as we expect from developers by replacing street lights on wood poles and placing overhead utilities underground.
Meeting adjourned at 6:54 p.m.
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